Elinor Ostrom, 2009 Nobel Prize winner in Economics attended Council Meeting on 14 January 2010 at the Division of Resource Economics 
Elinor Ostrom, Arthur F. Bentley Professor of Political Science at Indiana University, Hans Opschoor, Professor of Economics and Sustainable Development at the Institute of Social Studies, University of The Hague, and Dirk Messner, Professor of Political Science and Director of the German Development Institute (DIE) Bonn - the members of the Advisory Council of the Megacity Project Hyderabad - met on 14 January at Humboldt-Universität zu Berlin to discuss the state of progress of the Project  and give recommendation on its further research directions. The international research project analyses “Climate and Energy in a Complex Transition Process towards Sustainable Hyderabad. Mitigation and Adaptation Strategies by Changing Institutions, Governance Structures, Life Styles and Consumption Patterns”. During a banquet with the representatives of Humboldt University and members from various faculties, Professor Uwe Jens Nagel, Vice President for Academic and International Affairs, expressed the University’s gratitude for Professor Ostrom’s long-standing collaboration with the University. In 2007, Professor Ostrom had received the Honorary Doctorate of Humboldt University. In May 2009, the Alexander von Humboldt Foundation had honored Professor Ostrom with the Reimar-Lüst Award. For that award, she had been nominated by Professor Konrad Hagedorn, Berlin and Professor Michael Kirk, Marburg. 

